Annual Hawaii Convention

Steering Committee Meeting Minutes

February 4, 2012
Members present: Kunane D., Zeke J., T. A., Bob H., Ken K.,Cathy J.,Debbie G., Heidi G., Carolyn A., Judy P., Kathleen T.,
Meeting convened: The meeting convened with the Lord’s Prayer at 9:15am.
Minutes: Motion by Kunane, to accept the January minutes with changes, seconded by Bob, motion passes.
Steering Committee Chair - Zeke: - Zeke reports they went to the Assembly and it was challenging.  There were al lot of people who were misinformed and the motion was defeated. What helped was that the Convention is paying airfare for the Alt. Delegate and Alt. Chair.  Zeke is still working with Marcos regarding menus and trying to get a meeting with Hilton Corporate regarding bringing in our own food during the evening hours.  
Secretary’s Report – Heidi G.: - Heidi reports that she will be getting together with Hugh to work on the new database issues and starting to put things together for 2012. 
Treasurer’s Report – Debbie G.- Debbie reports that she has a few things to add to 2011 and that will be finalized.  For the 2012 budget.  Debbie and Zeke worked on the 2012 budget and it is based on 1000 participants.  We are also in the process of changing our credit card machine and any charges incurred would be equal to what we have currently been paying.  
Debbie will be going to the bank to change the signature card for 2012.  The four people that are authorized to sign checks this year are Debbie G., Cathy S., Zeke J., and Tayshea P.  Kunane D. will be removed. 
Area Committee Report – Ken/Bob:- Ken reports that he volunteered to go to Area Archives and brought back a box for the Convention.  Still looking for an Archives Chair and Non-Rotating Archivist to fill the positions for the Area and the Area archives will be moving to Kaimuki at the end of February.
Bob reports that the vote on the proposal went with 6-7 people for separating and the rest of the body voting to keep Area with Convention.  He gave his report during the Assembly,advising the body that the Convention was putting aside money for airfare for the two Area representatives.  That point seemed to ease concerns of many folks. 
Convention Chair – Cathy: - Cathy has been busy contacting people and filling slots for the convention positions. She has been working on the logo and is looking for her Sunday morning speaker.  She will be working with Heidi and contacting the hotel to introduce herself and start working on menus.
Facilities: – Kathleen reports that the two new people for the three year terms are David L. and Hugh F., Erin R. will come on for a one year term.
Webmaster: – Nothing new to report other than the new database.  Hugh will work with Heidi and Debbie before our next meeting.
Al-Anon- : Al-Anon is good.  They are trying to build capacity but are having some challenges.
Old Business –
· Appendix C –  Pending
· Facilities job description (Kunane)
· Neighbor island chair (Kunane re-write)
New Business –
· Hotel contract - It becomes a struggle when the SC chair is not the person who has signed the contract. Zeke will work with T and Andrea so T will sign the contract for 2013 and going forward the incoming SC chair signs the contract they are responsible for the following year.
· Zeke wants to follow Area’s lead and go through the archives and downside.
· Kunane motions that the PR will be 20% of the actual operating expenses, seconded by Bob, motion passes. 
· Bob motions that any splits be determined on the basis of a percentage of AA members, members of Al-Anon and friends, AA funds will be distributed to AA entities, Al-Anon funds to Al-Anon entities and Friends of AA back to the convention general operating expenses, seconded by Kunane, motion passes. For example, if there were 1000 registrants, 900 AA’s, 80 Al-Anons and 20 friends, the percentage of the split would be 900 (90%)to AA (Area/Intergroups), 80 (8%) to Al-Anon entities and 20 (2%) stays with the convention.

· Kunane motions that of any splits, Area get 40%, and the six Intergroups get 10% each, seconded by Bob, motion passes.
· The secretary position has been filled for the 2012-2014 term.  Heidi G. will continue as secretary. 
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned and closed with the Serenity Prayer at 10:56am.
Next meeting,April 7th 9:00-11:00 am
Zeke’s Home
